OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, December 1, 2017

OSU Foundation Board Room

Present:  Judy Burridge, Michael Chase, Richard Clinton, Kelvin Koong, Carol Kronstad, Phyllis Lee, Cheryl Lyons, Chris Mathews, Betty Miner, Tom Plant, Gordon Reistad, Jack Walstad

Guest:  Terri Tower
President Tom Plant called the meeting to order at 10:01 am.

Chris Matthews moved to approve the minutes of the November 3 Board meeting, as submitted. 

Phyllis Lee seconded.  Motion passed.

Budget and Finance.  Kelvin Koong distributed the quarterly report, July 1 thru September 30, 2017.  (Copy attached).
Fall Kickoff Review.  No further report.

Committee Reports.
Program.  Terri Tower, Co-Chair, reported a successful trip to the National Clonal Germplasm Repository, 21 people participated.
The Gymnastics meet is with Stanford on January 27, 2:30 PM.  Plans are for a meal after the meet at either LaSells Stewart Center or Hilton Garden Inn.
The Women's Basketball game is versus UCLA on February 16, 8:00 PM; dinner precedes at 6:00 PM, at LaSells Stewart Center.
Scholarship.  No Report.

Member Services.  No activity.

Newsletter/Website.  The website has moved to a new space.
History.  No report from chair.  Terri Tower has records that she would like to sort and send copies to Archives.  Gordon Reistad volunteered to assist Terri.
Membership.  A friendly reminder about dues, signed by Tom Plant, was sent.  Three members sent their dues to the OSU Foundation; Michael Chase is talking to the Foundation about recovering these monies for OSURA.
Special Interest Groups.  Travel share program on Cuba with Jane and Roy Arnold had 40 attendees.
ALL Liaison.  No report.
Staff Report.  Michael Chase reported that the new office for Events is Kerr 402.
Old Business.

Academic Dean Meetings.  Tom Plant and Chris Mathews reported a good visit with Roy Haggerty, College of Science.  The visit with Toni Doolen, College of Education, was moved to December 11.   Chris and Jack Walstad will be doing this visit since Tom will be out of town.
New Business.  The Events office gave 10 Women's Basketball tickets for the December 20 game to OSURA which were distributed by Tom Plant to aid in recruitment of new members.
The preferred date for the Annual Meeting is May 10, followed by week of May 8.

President Tom Plant adjourned the meeting at 11:25.
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Miner, Secretary
